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Dear Friends and Supporters:

For nearly 25,000 patients each year, we are the face of care they see when they 
are in need. Our nurses, therapists, social workers and aides bring expert and 
compassionate clinical care to people in their homes when they need it most. 

As Atlanta’s largest nonprofit provider of healthcare at home, we are uniquely 
suited to help our patients manage their health and recover from illnesses and 
hospitalizations. We employ over 700 nurses, therapists and aides. We have the 
most in-depth training program of any home healthcare organization in Georgia, 
including for-profits. And our employees stay. We have 228 employees who have 
been with us for five years or more and 131 who have been here 10 years or more.

But numbers don’t tell the whole story. It’s what is in our employees’ hearts that 
makes the difference. As the president and board chair, we take great pride that 
our employees truly believe in and embody our mission, which is to improve the 
lives of those we serve. Our clinicians consistently go above and beyond to help our 
patients and their families. 

The work we do is so valued by our employees that they nominated Visiting Nurse 
Health System as an Atlanta Journal-Constitution Top 100 Workplaces. We received 
the award based on the number and quality of employee surveys returned to the 
newspaper. Employees cited vision of management, congeniality of coworkers and 
positive overall atmosphere as reasons why they consider Visiting Nurse a good place 
to work. But the main reason they gave– the thing that gets them out of bed every 
morning – is the satisfaction they get from knowing that they are making a real and 
meaningful difference in people’s lives. Employees routinely describe their work here 
as more than a job – they refer to it as a passion, a calling, a chance to give back.

We want to thank all of our employees who give of themselves to help those we 
serve. Your amazing dedication, caring and skills enrich the lives of all you touch. 
And, of course, we extend our sincere gratitude to all our donors who make this 
work possible.

 Sincerely,

Mark Oshnock				    Jay Harris
President and CEO			   Board Chair 
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The Face of Primary Care in the Home 

Making a HouseCallTM

“It’s difficult for us to get to a doctor’s office, so 
this suits us well. We have the utmost confidence in 
Visiting Nurse, and the people who come out to care 
for us are always so warm and approachable.”

Ralph and Mary Jo Bugg

“There is something special about 
going into a person’s home. You 
cross a boundary in some ways, 
and it becomes much more 
personal. You are more engaged 
with the patient, get to know 
their family and get to 

see their environment.”

Edward A. Espinosa, MPH, DO 
  HouseCall Medical Director

When seniors can’t make it to the doctor, we bring the doctor to them. Many 
seniors suffer from decreased mobility, making it difficult or virtually impossible for 
them to get to their physician’s office. In 2011 we expanded a unique program we 
created to serve this medically-fragile population. Through HouseCall, our physician 
and nurse practitioners visit patients in their homes, bringing personalized, face-
to-face, office-quality care to their door. Our services include physical exams, 
medication management, symptom treatment, safety assessments and diagnostic 
tests and procedures. This service – the only one of its kind in Georgia – is available 
to seniors residing inside I-285 who have low mobility, suffer from a disability or 
chronic illness and are enrolled in Medicare part B.
 
In 2011 we served 150 patients, dramatically reducing avoidable hospitalizations, 
re-hospitalizations and emergency rooms visits among this group. This powerful 
program would not be possible without the generous support of the community. 
We particularly want to thank our 2011 donors, the Jesse Parker Williams 
Foundation (the original funder) and the J.B. Fuqua Foundation. Their support has 
allowed us to fulfill our mission of improving the lives of those we serve.
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Many Grady patients lack adequate insurance coverage and access to 
healthcare; their recovery is made more challenging by their circumstances. 
As a result, many are re-hospitalized and/or experience poor outcomes. 
Visiting Nurse is trying to break that cycle of re-hospitalizations by bringing 
quality healthcare to Grady patients in their homes, helping them safely and 
effectively manage their recoveries and their ongoing conditions. We served 
almost 700 patients discharged from Grady in 2011 and expect that number 
to grow to 1,000 in 2012. We were able to reduce readmission rates 
by 20 percent among the patients we served. This partnership is providing 
a significant benefit to Grady in helping the hospital improve its discharge 
procedures, to the patients by allowing them to recover in their homes, and 
to the community by reducing healthcare costs.

We want to thank the Robert W. Woodruff Foundation for supporting this 
partnership. Our work with Grady will continue to positively change the care 
to Atlanta’s underinsured.

Atlanta’s two large nonprofits that serve the underinsured and uninsured population have come 
together to create a natural partnership. In 2011, Visiting Nurse Health System was selected as a 
preferred provider of home healthcare services for Grady Health System. While we have many hospital 
partners, the Grady relationship fills a unique and urgent need.

The Face of Serving the Underinsured 

Caring for the Grady Population

“Since I got out of the hospital three weeks ago, Erica 
has been coming every day. She knows what she’s 
doing, and she has taken real good care of my leg.”

Lavone Jackson

“I love working in this program, getting out to different homes and 
meeting people. And it feels good to help people recover in their own 
homes when they might otherwise end up having to go back to the 
hospital or to a nursing home.”

Erica Brinson 
Licensed Practical Nurse
Visiting Nurse Health System
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The Face of Compassionate End-of-Life Care 

Support for the Hospice Atlanta Center  
Since the Andrew and Eula Carlos Hospice Atlanta Center opened its 
doors in 1996, it has been the last home for many patients, allowing 
them to live out their final days surrounded by family, in comfort and 
with dignity. Our interdisciplinary care team of physicians, nurses, 
aides, social workers, chaplains and trained volunteers provide 
physical, emotional and spiritual care to patients and their families in 
this beautiful and tranquil facility. 

A capital effort was initiated to fund needed improvements to 
the Center. The generous response from our Board of Directors, 
foundations and individuals was a testament to the value they 
believe this extraordinary Center brings to the community. The 
donations funded safety and security improvements, including an 
updated fire sprinkler system and heating and air conditioning 
repairs, and aesthetic improvements, including remodeling the 
Children’s Room, the Community Room and the Library. The memorial 
garden was redesigned and landscaped to include a new fountain, 
seating areas, curved paths and memorial benches and pavers.

In addition, donations provided initial capital for the newly created 
Preservation Fund, which will be used to support repair or renovation 
projects in the future. We want to thank the many donors who 
contributed generously to these improvements. In particular, our 
gratitude goes out to The Tull Charitable Foundation and the David, 
Helen and Marian Woodward Fund. Thanks to this generous support, 
we will be able to continue our mission of providing excellent, 
compassionate end-of-life care.

The Face of Serving the Underinsured 

Caring for the Grady Population

“I think of this Center as God’s weigh station 
where loved ones at the end of their journey are 
compassionately cared for by angels.”

Robert Thiebaut
Longtime benefactor of the Hospice Atlanta Center

“Working at the Hospice Atlanta Center has never been just a job to me, 
it’s always been personal. I love caring for the people here, and I consider 
it an honor to be able to share this time with them.”

Ronald Scaife
Certified Nurse Assistant 
Hospice Atlanta Center
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Financials
The cost of the comprehensive and specialized care provided by Visiting Nurse Health System often exceeds 
reimbursement received from payer sources such as Medicare, Medicaid and commercial insurers. Our total 
cost of providing services to the underinsured totaled $5.3 million in 2011. In addition, Long-term Care at 
Home services provided $6.6 million of services in metro Atlanta in collaboration with various government 
and community organizations. All amounts reflect results for the year ending 2011.
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		  Number of Patients Served	 Average Length of Stay (Days)
	
	 Home Healthcare	 17,601	 37
	 Hospice	 1,759	 36
	 Long-term Care at Home	 4,888	 1,581
	 Other Programs	 750	 NA
	
	 Total	 24,998
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11% 
Long-term Care at Home
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$25,000 - $49,999
Mary Allen Lindsey Branan Foundation
Mrs. Eula C. Carlos**
The Betty and Davis Fitzgerald Foundation
Gausemel-Payne Cancer Fund
Georgia Baptist Health Care 
	 Ministry Foundation 
The Imlay Foundation
Abraham J. and Phyllis Katz Foundation
Northside Hospital
The Rich Foundation 
The B and B Stern Foundation 
The Waterfall Foundation 
The Vasser Woolley Foundation
 
$15,000-$24,999
Atlanta Foundation
The Billie S. Been Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. James A. Carlos**
Dignity Memorial
The Home Depot Foundation
The Junior League of Atlanta 
Palliative Pharmacy Solutions 

$10,000-$14,999
Anonymous 
The Besse Johnson & George 
	 Blanton Allen Memorial Foundation
Bank of America Corporation
BB&T
The Ellis Foundation
The Fraser-Parker Foundation
Fulton School Employees’ Charitable Fund
Roderick S., Flossie R. & Helen M. Galloway 
	 Foundation 
The Alice and Noah N. Langdale, Jr. 
	 Foundation 
The Lewis and Faye Manderson Fund
The Ma-Ran Foundation
Thomas H. Pitts Trust
SouthCare Cremation & Funeral Society
Mr. Ron F. Stewart
Wells Fargo Foundation
Westerstroms Charitable Trust
Frances Wood Wilson Foundation 
Carey Cox Wyatt Charitable Foundation

$500,000+
Joseph B. Whitehead Foundation
Lettie Pate Whitehead Foundation 

$250,000-$499,999
Anonymous 
Mrs. Lou Brown Jewell**
United Way of Metropolitan Atlanta 

$100,000 - $249,999
A Friend of Visiting Nurse Health System
The Community Foundation 
	 for Greater Atlanta
The James M. Cox Foundation
John and Margaret McCarty Foundation
Jesse Parker Williams Foundation 
David, Helen, and Marian Woodward Fund
 
$50,000 - $99,999
R. Howard Dobbs, Jr. Foundation
The J. B. Fuqua Foundation
Wilbur and Hilda Glenn Family Foundation
The Luther and Susie Harrison Foundation
James Starr Moore Memorial Foundation
James M. and Virginia M. Smyth Fund

Following is a list of contributors who have given $1,000 
or more during the period between January 1, 2011 and December 31, 2011.

In 2011, 300 volunteers donated nearly 16,000 hours. Board 
members, foundations, corporations and individuals gave 
$4.4 million to support patient care and invest in 
healthcare solutions. Many of the people we serve would not 
have access to the care they need without this generous donor 
support. To everyone who helped us fulfill our mission, please 
accept our heartfelt thanks.

Donors
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$5,000-$9,999
Abacus Solutions
Arrow Exterminators
W. Perry Ballard, Jr. Family Fund
Frances Hollis Brain Foundation 
Ms. Helen A. Carlos & Mr. Ronald Hilliard
Mr. Jonathan Carr
The Coca-Cola Company
Dr. Sheldon B. Cohen
The Edward Colston Foundation 
Drs. Emmett & Bridget Doerr
Mr. John S. Ewing
John and Mary Franklin Foundation 
Price Gilbert, Jr. Charitable Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Jon R. Harris, Jr.**
JCK Foundation 
Jewish Federation of Greater Atlanta
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Y. Jobe
Mr. & Mrs. Seth Jutan
Mr. & Mrs. James C. Kennedy
King & Spalding, LLP
Mrs. Marilyn Klarman
Blanche Lipscomb Foundation
The Martha and Wilton Looney Foundation 
Ms. Starr Moore**
Barbara and Sanford H. Orkin Foundation 
Ida Alice Ryan Charitable Trust
Mr. Jack M. Smither
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Thiebaut
Truist
The Tull Charitable Foundation 
Ms. Sharon S. Umphenour
Verizon Wireless

$1,000-$4,999
Anonymous (5)
The 2492 Fund
Aaron’s 
Mr. F. D. Ackerman
Mrs. Sandra S. Adair
Mr. & Mrs. Craig M. Allen
Ms. Janet S. Allen
Mrs. Richard Archer
The Argo Family Fund
Mr. & Mrs. H. Ross Arnold III
The Art House Atlanta 
AT&T Employee Giving Program
AutoTrader.com
Mr. Tommy Balas
Bank of America United Way Campaign
Mrs. Betty J. Bell
Mrs. Linda B. Bennett

Habif, Arogeti & Wynne, LLP
Ms. Yvette Hagins**
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Hall
Mr. & Mrs. David G. Hanna, Jr.
Mr. Richard W. Harrell
The Hart Charitable Trust
Chriss Hass
Ms. Annelle D. Haynes
The Henagan Foundation
Mr. William F. Henagan**
Mr. & Mrs. Richard W. Hendrix
Dr. Aimee E. Herring
Hertz Family Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles A. Hight, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. George K. Hinton
Mr. & Mrs. William F. Hipp
Dr. & Mrs. Lance Hirsh
Mr. & Mrs. Henry L. Howell
Mr. & Mrs. John C. Huffard
Mr. & Mrs. Charles D. Hurt, Jr.
IBM Employee Services Center
IES Communications
Ironwood Insurance Services
Jones & Kolb
Gordon & Andrea Jones and 
	 Timbervest, LLC
Mr. Stan S. Jones** & Ms. Bobbi Cleveland
Mr. & Mrs. David B. Kahn
Mr. & Mrs. John B. Keeble IV
Keller Williams Realty of Buckhead
Kilpatrick Townsend Stockton, LLP
Kimberly-Clark Health Care
Mr. George G. Kirkpatrick
Mr. & Mrs. Barry Koch
Mr. Byron Kopman
Ms. Patricia A. Kramer
The Kroger Company
Mary Ryan & Henry G. Kuhrt Foundation
Lakeside Office Park
J. Smith Lanier & Co. 
Thomas H. Lanier Family Foundation
Mrs. Patricia A. Lanier
Ray M. & Mary Elizabeth Lee Foundation 
Ms. Sheila Lee
Dr. J. Bancroft Lesesne
Mrs. Wanda M. Levandoski
Mrs. Elizabeth J. Levine
Mr. & Mrs. William L. Levine
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Liss

**Member, Board of Directors
 Deceased 

Mrs. Theresa Bierenfeld
The Sara Blakely Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Blanco
Blonder Family Foundation 
BNY Mellon Wealth Management
The Donna Boortz Foundation
Ms. Luz Borrero**
Kip & Ainalem Boyle
Dr. & Mrs. A. C. Brown
Mr. & Mrs. David Brown
Ms. Mary L. Butler
Mr. & Mrs. Chris M. Carlos
Mrs. Marshall J. Catanzaro
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Chawkin
Mr. Bruce R. Cohen**
Dr. & Mrs. Bryan C. Crafts
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Crittenden
Dr. & Mrs. C. Lyn Crooms
Mr. & Mrs. Charles L. Davidson III
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce L. Dick
Mr. Toby Director
Bobby Dodd Charities Foundation 
John and Marcia Donnell Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Douglass
Dr. & Mrs. Bryan E. Dowd
Duis Family Foundation
Mr. Terry Duis** 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert R. Eckardt
Emory Healthcare
Mr. Tim Foltz
Mr. & Mrs. William C. Fowler
Mr. & Mrs. John T. Fox
Mr. Greg Free
G & B Fund of The Community 
	 Foundation for Greater Atlanta
Mr. & Mrs. Michael O. Gaddis
Mrs. Michele Gandy** & 
	 Dr. Winston Gandy
Mrs. Holly Gardner
Genesis Healthcare Services 
Genuine Parts Company
Georgia Regional Mustang Club
Mr. & Mrs. David W. Ghegan
Mr. Roosevelt Giles**
Global Payments 
Mr. & Mrs. Butch Goldi
Mr. & Mrs. Louis V. Gomez
Mr. Jose I. Gonzalez**
Mr. & Mrs. William Guerry
Katherine S. & Richard A. Guthman, Sr. 
	 Memorial Fund
Mr. Thomas H. Guthrie
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Lockheed Martin AERO Club
Longbranch Press, LLC
Ms. Helen G. Maddox
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Malone, Jr.
Mr. Charles S. Mann
The Billi Marcus Foundation 
Mrs. Christine Mast
Mrs. Alfreda B. Mayes**
Mr. Richard McCarthy
Mr. Roger McCollum & 
	 Mrs. Marie Chesnard McCollum
Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. William L. McGregor
McKesson Medical - Surgical Home Care
McKesson Provider Technologies
Mr. Gene McLeod
Metropower
MGN Family Foundation
Ms. Nancy Millett
Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Mills
Mr. William A. Mitchell, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Philip Moise**
Mr. & Mrs. Tripps Moog
Dr. & Mrs. Martin J. Moran
Mr. Patrick Morris & Ms. Susan R. Bell
Mr. Samy Naguib
Mr. & Mrs. Sachiyo Nakato 
Thomas Neal Foundation 

Mr. & Mrs. Stanley A. Sharp**
Mr. & Mrs. George Shattuck
Mr. Burleigh L. Singleton, Esq.
Glenn Smith Family Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn C. Smith
Mr. Larry Snow
Mr. Charles Stevens
SunTrust One Pledge Campaign
Supreme Corporation
Mr. & Mrs. Ben A. Tallman
Louis J. Taratoot Family Philanthropic Fund
Technical Products of Georgia
Mrs. Roberta Tepper Withrow
Theisen Consulting LLC
Ms. Terri Theisen**
Ms. Annita Stokes Thomas** & 
	 Mr. William Thomas
Towers Watson
Troutman Sanders, LLP
Mr. & Mrs. Derrick Vohs
Mr. & Mrs. Baoky N. Vu**
Dr. & Mrs. David T. Watson
Mr. & Mrs. Neal L. Williams, Sr.

**Member, Board of Directors

Mr. & Mrs. Warren Y. Jobe
Kiawah Island Golf Resort
Capt. Forrest I. Leef & 
	 Dr. Dorothy E. Mitchell-Leef
Ms. Lisa Moore
Ms. Starr Moore
National Distributing Company
Dr. & Mrs. John B. Neeld, Jr.
Nisbet Plantation Beach Club
pH Wine Merchant
Print Partners
The Ranches at Belt Creek
Red Baron Antiques
Ms. Gillian A. Renault & 
	 Dr. Nina Guzzetta
Royal Chocolates 

Saks Fifth Avenue
Chris Savas Photography
Dr. & Mrs. Donald P. Schaffner
The Shed at Glenwood
Southwest Airlines
Target Response Group
Tiffany & Co.
Dr. Jerome Walker
Dr. Jay Herbert West

A complete donor list may be found 
at vnhs.org. If your name has been 
omitted or reported incorrectly, please 
accept our sincere apology and notify 
the Office of Advancement at 
(404) 215-6010.

Dr. & Mrs. John B. Neeld, Jr.
Mr. Tom Nicholson
Northside Anesthesiology Consultants
Mr. & Mrs. Terry O’Brien
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Oshnock
Mr. & Mrs. William A. Parker, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Keith A. Pavlik
Ms. Laura C. Pease
Pershing Yoakley & Associates
Personal Care Inc.
Piedmont Hospital
Printpack 
Quality Technology Services
Mr. & Mrs. Parks Redwine
JE Dunn Construction 
Dr. Archibald L. Roberts & 
	 Dr. Vanessa B. Roberts
H. English and Ermine Cater 
	 Robinson Foundation 
Ms. Lisa Robinson & Mr. Will Slade
Rollins, Inc.
Mr. Gary W. Rollins
Ms. Ruthie E. Rollins
Ms. Normalyn Rucker
The Marlene & Bill Schwartz 
	 Charitable Fund
Mr. John R. Seydel

Ames Photographic Illustration, Inc.
Babcock Design Group
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew M. Been
Dr. & Mrs. Gary Bodner
Booth Western Art Museum
Brown Bag Marketing, Inc.
Cason Photography
ClikSimple
The Coca-Cola Company
Epps Aviation
Mr. Doug Gifford
Mr. Roosevelt Giles
Victoria Greenhood Jewelry Designs
Richard Harris Art
Mr. David Huff
The Ice Box - Cool Stuff

Thanks to the following for their generous in-kind donations:

Gifts In-kind
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Big-To-Do 

Party with a Purpose

We celebrated the 20th anniversary of the Big-To-Do in big style, raising more than 
$100,000 to support our Children’s Program. More than 600 guests enjoyed fine weather 
and fun activities at Zoo Atlanta.

The event welcomed more corporate sponsors than in past years. They included: Aaron’s, 
Arrow Exterminators, Brown Bag Marketing, The Coca-Cola Company, Dignity Memorial, 
Global Payments, Habif, Arogeti & Wynne, The Ice Box, Kimberly-Clark, King & Spalding, 
Kroger, McKesson, Georgia Regional Mustang Club, Northside Hospital, Palliative Pharmacy 
Solutions, Print Partners and Verizon Wireless. 

Sincere thanks go to our event chair, Ashley Gelber, and her hard-working event committee.

Wick and Gardiner Garrard, along with the 2011 Host Committee, welcomed 
more than 150 guests at their home for the third annual Party with a Purpose. 
Donna O’Brien, Executive Director - Hospice, spoke eloquently about the 
amazing care we provide to our community despite multiple challenges with 
reimbursements and insurance changes.  The event raised $14,500 to support 
home hospice care and in-patient care at the extraordinary Hospice Atlanta 
Center.  Some members of the Chrysalis Club have had personal experiences 
with the organization’s compassionate care services, and others have been 
active with special events and programs. The Chrysalis Club was launched in the 
fall of 2009 to build Visiting Nurse Health System’s next generation of volunteer 
leadership. The Garrards are co-founders of the Chrysalis Club, along with Barb 
and David Ghegan and Paige and Derrick Vohs.

In the Moment - A Celebration of Life
Our fall benefit, In the Moment – A Celebration of Life, brought 300 guests to the 
elegant Georgian Terrace Hotel in Midtown on September 24, 2011. The evening honored 
Dr. Arthur S. Booth, Jr., who was instrumental in creating the Hospice Atlanta Center, 
our inpatient facility. One of the evening’s highlights was the unveiling of a surprise gift 
for Dr. Booth — a painting of Angel, Arthur’s golden lab and near-constant companion.

The evening exceeded its goals, raising $270,000 for the Hospice Atlanta Center. We are 
extremely grateful to the Host Committee, led by Martin Moran, MD and Harriet Moran, 
for their dedicated work.  Special thanks to our premier sponsors: Northside Hospital, 
Eula Carlos, BB&T, H.M. Patterson & Sons, James Starr Moore Memorial Foundation and 
SouthCare Cremation & Funeral Society.



Ms. Joni Affatato
Ms. Melissa Affatato
Ms. Evangeline Aleksa
Mrs. Ethel Allen
Mrs. Inell Allen
Dr. John C. Ammons, Jr.
Mr. James Anthony
Mr. Richard Mark Arnold
Mrs. Christa Babel
Mr. Milton Lewis Bach
Ms. Patsy Barker
Mr. Willie C. Barnett
Mrs. Rosemary S. Bechler
Mrs. Marguerite H. Bell
Mrs. Betty E. Bellville
Dr. Garland P. Bennett, Jr.
Ms. Emma Berg
Mrs. Margaret M. Bernal & Baby David 
Tillman Morris
Mrs. Regina K. Bett
Ms. Vannessa Bible
Mrs. Joanna B. Blalock
Ms. Nell Boggs
Mrs. Marilyn G. Boilen
Ms. Marguerite Bond
Mr. Otho W. Bonner
Mr. Robert Boozer
Mr. James F. Borden
Ms. Lorena E. Bradley
Mr. Robert Bradly
Mrs. Olly Braun
Mr. Joe Brittain, Jr.
Mr. James W. Brooks
Mrs. Barbara B. Brown
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Ms. Elizabeth E. Brown
Ms. Lucy Browning
Mr. John T. Burt
Ms. Patricia Byers
Ms. Lorene E. Cameron
Mr. Craig Carlisle
Mr. James E. Chapman, Sr.
Ms. Iris J. Chastain
Mrs. Dorothy Chervin
Mr. George Chotas
Mr. Louis R. Cicerone
Mrs. Sally Clarke
Mrs. Dot Cohen
Ms. Ginger Condra
Mr. Paul J. Connell
Ms. Eva Conrad
Mrs. Claire M. Correnty
Mr. Jack A. Crockford
Mrs. Dottie A. Daley
Mrs. Dorothy M. Davidson
Mr. Charles K. Davis
Ms. Helen Davis
Ms. Libby Davis & Mr. Buddy Harris
Mrs. Lillie Belle H. Davis
Ms. Mae B. Davis
Mr. Malloy Davis, Jr.
Mr. Mark C. Davis
Mr. Ronald J. Davis
Ms. Martha Belinda Delarue
Mr. Michael A. DeVoe
Ms. Linda Dubler
Mr. Terry Duis
Mrs. Dorothy Dumais
Mr. Geoffrey N. Erbon

Mrs. Janet Bowen Ethier
Mrs. Audrey Eubanks
Mrs. Jane G. Ewing
Dr. Paul M. Fernhoff
Ms. Julia Fillman
Mrs. Deanna Fisher
Mrs. Carol Maddox Forrester
Mrs. Farris E. Fouts
Mrs. Ethel V. Fowler
Mrs. Ruth C. Fristoe
Ms. Megan Gaddis
Mr. Billy F. Gallups
Mrs. Margaret Garrison
Mr. Dan Garson
Ms. Marilyn C. Geary
Mrs. Nancy Tower Gencarelli
Mr. Jerry Goldman
Ms. Fannie Goldstein
Mr. Larsen Chase Gregory
Mrs. Patricia R. Hagearty
Mr. George B. Haley
Mr. Irwin Hardy
Mr. James A. Harrell
Ms. Mary B. Harrington
Mr. Jay “Sting” Harris
Mrs. Mary Leatherwood Harrison
Mr. Albert Hart, Jr.
Mrs. Lois Irene T. Hartman
Ms. Lena Hatfield
Ms. Leslie Hawkins
Mr. Ed Henning
Mr. Wayne A. Henry
Mr. Robert M. Heuchan, Jr.
Mrs. Patricia A. Hill

In Honor of

In Memory of

Mr. & Mrs. Jim Blanchard
Dr. & Mrs. Arthur S. Booth, Jr.
Ms. Gail Boyd & Mr. Ted Bush
Rev. & Mrs. Hal Brady
Dr. Linda Britton
Mr. & Mrs. James A. Cain, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Peter M. Candler
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Cleveland, Jr.
Ms. Barbara Warshaw Dale
Mrs. Shirley Deering
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Gabrielsen

Mr. & Mrs. Spencer Garrard
Mr. & Mrs. John Glover
Mr. & Mrs. Charles M. Goetz, Jr.
Mr. Butch Goldi
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Goldthorp
Dr. & Mrs. Stuart Gulley
Mr. Jon R. Harris, Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. Harv Hegarty
Hospice Staff
Ms. Adrienne C. Iny
Mr. & Mrs. Karl and Molly Jensen

Mrs. Lou Brown Jewell
Drs. Julia & Paul Korb
Ms. Phyllis Lowe
Mr. & Mrs. Doug McCuean
Ms. Katie Minor & Mr. Umur Tuncer
Ms. Starr Moore
Ms. Jackie Newfield
Mr. & Mrs. John L. Thompson
Mrs. Gail M. Watson
Mr. & Mrs. Danny Yates

October 1 – December 31, 2011
The following people were thoughtfully remembered with a gift in their name:
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Mr. Robert J. Hitchcock
Mr. Daniel Hoffman
Mr. Robert F. House, Jr.
Mrs. Lois Howard
Mrs. Iona Hudgins
Mrs. Geneva Hyde
Ms. Virginia H. Hyson
Mr. Hermann Iromm
Mr. Harmon James
Mr. James P. Jarboe, Jr.
Mrs. Mayola Jefferies
Ms. Frieda Jenkins
Mayor Willie R. Jenkins
Mrs. Celeste S. Jenks
Mr. William “Hickey” L. Johnson
Ms. Elinor M. Jones
Ms. Evelyn Eileen Anglin Jones
Ms. Thelma C. Jones
Ms. Louise Jordan
Mr. Hugo Judovitz
Mrs. Ellen Jurgen
Mr. William Just
Ms. Aileen Kaohn
Mr. Robert H. Keesee, Jr.
Mrs. Joyce Robinson Kelley
Mrs. Roberta Kelley
Mrs. Katherine Kesmodel
Mrs. Robyn Kiley
Mr. Harty Kilgore
Ms. Karolyn Kincaid
Mr. James E. King
Mrs. Molly F. Kirkland
Mrs. Belle W. Kirkpatrick
Mr. Harper E. Koch
Mr. Kenneth L. Koebrich
Mrs. Adeline W. Kontz
Mr. David F. Korb
Dr. Joseph L. Kurtz
Mr. Zachary Kurtzman
Ms. Candace Lang
Eddie & Lois Langston
Mr. James L. LaRocque
Mr. Harry L. Lassiter
Mrs. Mildred C. Lee
Dr. Ted F. Leigh
Mr. Ray Levandoski, Sr.
Mr. Tola B. Lewis, Jr.
Ms. Evelyn Lichtman
Mr. Vernon Logan
Mr. Ralph W. Lord
Mr. Thomas B. Lowe, Sr.
Mr. Tom Lowe
Ms. Georgia Luscombe
Ms. Hazel H. Lyle
Mr. Thomas H. Maddux
Mrs. Jean P. Maltby
Mr. William Gregory Mann
Mr. Charles Mapp
Mrs. Barbara A. Martin
Mrs. Charlotte Martin

Mrs. Ruth P. Matthews
Mrs. Sally Mayer
Ms. Dolores Ann McCarthy
Mr. Don B. McConnell
Mrs. Audrey McGill
Mrs. Fleta M. McGregor
Ms. Hazel K. McKeehan
Mrs. Edith C. Meek
Mr. Ryan C. Meek
Rae & Milton Miller
Mrs. Vera Luevenia Brown Miller
Ms. Mary Mills
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Mr. Harry G. Morris, Jr.
Mr. Matthew Moynihan
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Mrs. Rebecca N. Nelson
Mrs. Paulette O’Donnell
Ms. Sharon Ogle
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Mr. Bennett N. Oxman
Mr. Darrell Pell
Mr. John Petty, Sr.
Mrs. Elsie W. Phillips
Mr. Jerome Piwoni
Mr. Edward G. Planer
Mr. David A. Podsedly
Ms. Deborah J. Porter
Mr. David Porter
Mr. Clydean Powell
Ms. Julia Winifred Power
Mr. Langdon C. Quin, Jr.
Mrs. Merry P. Rainey
Mr. Luther H. Randall, Jr.
Ms. Patricia Jarman Rapp
Mrs. Margaret Ray
Mr. Dietrich C. Reitzes
Mrs. Diane P. Reynolds
Ms. Ruth Rice
Ms. Judy Riffe
Mr. William A. Rose, Jr.
Mr. Colie V. Ross
Mr. Leonard Ross
Mr. Warren Rouse, Jr.
Mr. Hubert N. Rucker
Mrs. Helen Rumanes
Mrs. Katherine T. Sampson
Dr. Morton J. Saunders
Mr. Morris Schneider
Ms. Delores Schubert
Mr. John Schuster
Mr. William A. Schwartz
Mr. Peter Sherry
Mr. Mark Shor
Ms. Evelyn Shy
Ms. Barbara Sieracki
Mr. Leonard G. Sims

Mr. John Slater
Mrs. JoAnn Hart Sleppy
Mr. Douglass C. Smith
Ms. Rosemary Smith
Ms. Virginia Horan Smith
Ms. Virginia Q. Smith
Mr. Tim Snow
Ms. Carol Sparrow
Mr. William E. Speer
Mrs. Gladys S. Stallworth
Mrs. Virginia M. Steele
Mr. Walter Stolz
Ms. Lela H. Strickland
Mrs. Pamela R. Taff
Ms. Lynn Taylor
Mr. Frank Thiebaut
Mrs. Margaret R. Thompson
Mr. Robert E. Thorn
Ms. Marion R. Tighe
Mr. Francis J. Tollon
Mr. Lou Tompros
Mrs. Ruth S. Towry
Mr. Alfred Trudeau
Mrs. Norma Truett
Mr. Carl Trulock
Ms. Rosemary K. Underwood
Ms. Bernice C. Utterback
Ms. Mary Ellen Van Camp
Mrs. Evelyne N. Vernon
Ms. Beverly Walker
Mrs. JoAnn Boles Wallace
Mrs. Deloris K. Wallis
Mrs. June Warden
Mrs. Hilda Marjory Weinstein
Mrs. Eugenia H. Weiskircher
Mr. Michael West
Mr. Palmer West
Mr. Nevin Westmoreland
Mrs. Hazel E. Whitehead
Reverend William L. Williams
Ms. Julie Willingham
Mr. Ernest L. Wingard
Mrs. Judith Ann DeVore Winzurk
Ms. Ruth Wittich
Ms. Ethel Wood
Mrs. Carolyn Worley
Ms. Mary Louise Wrangle
Mrs. Elizabeth Yearley
Ms. Elizabeth Yost
Mr. Leslie W. Young
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Mr. Ernest Zeller
Dr. J. Stephen Ziegler
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For a complete list of the generous 
donors who contributed honorary and 
memorial gifts visit vnhs.org.



Leadership Team
Mark Oshnock
President and CEO

Patti Askew
Human Resources 

Rhett Austin
Operations 

Christy Brice
Information Technology 

Dorothy Davis 
Long-term Care at Home Operations

Sarah Dekutowski, CPA
Finance and Corporate Compliance

Myra Downs, RN, MSN
Education

Donna O’Brien, RN
Hospice Operations

Weyman Perry
Business Development

Lisa Robinson 
Advancement 

Andrea Stevenson, RN 
Home Healthcare Operations

Luz Borrero
Purpose Built Communities

Jimmy Carlos
National Distributing Company

Bruce R. Cohen 
Vision Properties

Michele Gandy, RN
Community Volunteer

Roosevelt Giles
EndPoint Consulting Group

Jose Ignacio Gonzalez
CIFAL Atlanta

Jon (Jay) R. Harris, Jr., Esq. – Chair
King & Spalding

William F. Henagan
Blue Ridge International

Stan S. Jones, Jr., Esq.
Nelson, Mullins, Riley & Scarborough

Sue F. Lienhard
Executive Consultant

Mary N. Long, RN
Consultant

Kieran A. Cooper, MD
Edward Espinosa, DO
John Galloway, MD 
John Henry, MD
Irene Lawver, MD 
Thomas Price, MD 
Matthew Schreiber, MD

David A. Martin, RN, CRNFA
Vein Innovations

Alfreda B. Mayes
Macy’s (retired)

Reginald R. Mebane
Centers for Disease Control

Caroline E. Moise – Vice Chair
Nonprofit Consultant

Starr Moore
Starr Moore & Associates, Inc.

Matthew J. Schreiber, MD
Piedmont Healthcare

Stan A. Sharp
Merrill Lynch & Co., Inc.

Paul D. Thodeson
Ernst & Young (retired)

Annita Stokes Thomas
Sapelo Island Birdhouses

Baoky N. Vu
Investment Advisor
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Lou Brown Jewell
Community Volunteer
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Advisory Board
Andrew M. Been  
Dennis R. Byerly
James A. Cape
Helen Stratigos Carlos
Susana Chavez
Marcus A. Cook III
Eve F. Eckardt
Anne B. Eldridge
John T. Fox
Holly Gardner
Representative Pat Gardner
Yvette Hagins
Tad Hutcheson
Ben F. Johnson III
Elizabeth J. Levine
Deborah Liss
Gay Love
Donata Russell Major
Charles S. Mann
Sam Massell
E. R. Mitchell
William Mitchell, Jr.
Ned Montag
Martin J. Moran, MD
Robert T. Quattrocchi
Dell Rearden
Thomas E. Seay, MD
Debbie Shelton
Burleigh Singleton, Esq.
James Tally, Ph.D.
Terri Theisen
Norman L. Underwood, Esq.
Frank Upchurch
Paige Tabaka Vohs
David Watson, MD
Gail Watson

Advancement Committee

Chrysalis Club Founders 

Bruce Cohen – Chair
Pamela Chawkin
Michele Gandy
David Ghegan
Terri Hirsch
Elizabeth Levine
Alfreda Mayes
Caroline Moise 
Starr Moore

Melissa & Craig Allen
Lee Lutz Anderson
Lisa & Joseph Blanco
Chris Cosenza
Jacqueline & Rob Crisci
Robin & Stockton Croft
Alice & Colin Daniel
Katherine & Tom Dierdorff
Wick & Gardiner Garrard
Barb & David Ghegan
Anna & Steve Godwin
Lara & Chris Hall
Julie & Billy Levine
Molly & Kip Lynch

Charles H. Morgan
Brian Ranck
Stan Sharp
Debbie Shelton
Robert Thiebaut
Annita Stokes Thomas
Paige Tabaka Vohs
Gail Watson

Ann & Allen Madden
Amy & Robert Malone
Nicole & Brock Matthias
Britton & Bren McLeod
Charlotte & Charlie Mills
Wellons & Tripps Moog
John Pensec
Diana & Tom Phelan
Lilly & Jake Reid
Liz & George Scott
Paige & Derrick Vohs
Erin & Ron Yabroudy
Elizabeth & Scott Yates
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Planned Giving Committee
Brian Ranck – Chair
Henry L. Bowden
Thomas J. O’Haren
Laura C. Pease

James R. Robinson
Stan A. Sharp
Major Snow
Stephen B. Wilkins
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